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City of Emmett Special Joint Meeting
March 13, 2018

The Emmett City Council and County Commissioners held a special joint meeting at 
501 E. Main Street, Emmett, Idaho.
Mayor Gordon Petrie called the meeting to order at 5:06 p.m.
Council Present:  Council President Michelle Welch, Councilman Shawn Alder, Councilman Steve Nebeker, and Councilman Gary Resinkin.
Commissioners Present: Commissioner Bill Butticci, Commissioner Bryan Elliot, and Commissioner Mark Rekow.
Staff Present:  Mayor Gordon Petrie, City Attorney Jake Sweeten, City Clerk Lyleen Jerome, and County Clerk Shelly Tilton.
Public Present:  Wayne Rush, Jefferson Jenkins, Krista Cole, Stacy Gulley, and Abra Dodson.
Amendments to Agenda
None

Councilman Nebeker made a MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA AS PRESENTED AS A PROCEDURAL DOCUMENT. A SECOND made by Commissioner Rekow.  
Motion Carried.
Agenda
A. Discussion of Economic Development Coordinator Position

Mayor Gordon Petrie began the discussion regarding the current situation of the Economic Development Coordinator position. Mayor Petrie explained the history of the position and where it has evolved over the last 2 years. He states that economic development in our community is a marathon not a sprint.  Mayor Petrie offered some options for the future of this position. One option could be to fund the position at a higher level or work less hours. Second option could be to “lift and shift” the grant and have another entity take the position over. Third option could be to take a hiatus from the position for a while and whatever money that hasn’t been used from the grant, be paid back. Finally, the fourth option could be to shut down the grant and with the permission of the Chamber Board have the new Chamber Executive Director take on the responsibilities of the economic development coordinator and the current stake holders could help fund the position out of their own budgets. Mayor Petrie continued to say that we don’t want to lose the asset that this position brought to our community, but changes need to be made moving forward. 
Commissioner Bill Butticci agreed with Mayor Petrie regarding infrastructure not being readily available in our community at this time for new businesses coming to town and economic growth can’t happen overnight. Also, Butticci would like this meeting to be about discussing options and collaborating with the City, the County, and the Gem County Chamber of Commerce for the best options regarding this position.

Jefferson Jenkins President of the Gem County Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors explained that in hiring the new Chamber Director, Krista Cole the idea to unify both positions was considered and he feels Krista is very capable to do both job responsibilities.  Jenkins believes that the Chamber has all of the capabilities to support the job duties and meeting the needs of economic development out of their office and work closely with the City, the County, and Gem County Economic Development Foundation Board of Directors to create a successful union for our community.
Councilman Stout asked the City Attorney if the City hired the Economic Development Coordinator and they also were the Executive Director of the Chamber of Commerce. It was discussed that the current grant through the state has specific job responsibilities that need to be met in order to continue with the funding from the grant.
Councilman Welch asked Jenkins how he thinks the position will be funded and also if he thinks by combining the Chamber Executive Director position and also the Economic Development Coordinator position that in turn would the position gain more traction to meet needs? Jenkins stated that he believes uniformity is the goal and that duplication of effort is wasted effort. The model was first set to be housed in the same office and for the Chamber Executive Director to also be the Economic Development Coordinator. As for funding, the current grant for $32,000 is in question but that the Chamber of Commerce has already made efforts to donate a portion of the Cherry Festival profits to help support the Economic Development position. Shadow Butte Development Corporation also donated their remaining funds to the Gem County Economic Development Foundation. Jenkins shared that in the past between the City, the County, and the Economic Development board there has been donations to be 1/3 from each entity. Jenkins continues that at the past Economic Development Coordinator shared there are idle times and that he feels the Chamber Executive Director would then be able to fill.
Krista Cole Executive Director of the Gem County Chamber of Commerce would like to see more focus on the resources we already have in our community instead of waiting for the big infrastructure to come especially not knowing when that might be. She stated she is ready to work on economic development in our community and the Chamber of Commerce supports all commerce.
Abra Dodson Executive Director of the Gem County Recreation District stated that if the Economic Development Coordinator position is combined with the Chamber of Commerce Executive Director there wouldn’t be a need for the grant that is in question. The Chamber has the funding with the help from the City and the County to make the position successful.

Mayor Petrie suggested that we focus and take care of and nurture what we currently have in our community. 

Commissioner Bill Butticci asked Jefferson Jenkins if there were plans on filling the second available position at the Chamber of Commerce. Jenkins answered that they currently advertising for the open assistant position.

Commissioner Bill Butticci asked if Wayne Rush President of the Gem County Economic Development Foundation Board had any input on the matter presented. Rush said the more focused the better. Economic Development is a long term game not a short term game and there are a lot of possibilities in our community we just need to keep moving forward. It’s going to take a specific effort to try and figure it out.
Commissioner Bill Butticci would like to see the Chamber of Commerce come back with a specific proposal on how to make the Economic Development Coordinator position combine with the Chamber of Commerce Executive Director position.

B. Decision of Discussion

No decision
Councilman Nebeker made a MOTION TO ADJOURN. A SECOND made by Councilman Resinkin. Motion Carried.  
Meeting Adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

______________________________   
                   ________________________________         
Mayor Gordon Petrie


      
       City Clerk Lyleen Jerome
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